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Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held at the Parish Office on

Monday 5th March 2012 at 7.00pm
Present:
Cllrs John Jagger (Chairman), Mrs Rachel Banner, Mrs Susan Whitehand, Mrs Doreen Hawkley, Charles Hotham and Edwin Gumbley.
In attendance:   
Roger Westbury (executive officer).
Appendices:

The following documents will be appended to the signed minutes:

a. the Agenda
b. an updated  report from the RFO.
101/11
Apologies – Cllrs Davies and Astle; District Cllr Richard Deeming; County Cllr Peter McDonald 
102/11
Declarations of Interest

(a) The requirement to keep the Register of Interests was noted. 
(b) No interests were declared by Parish Council Members.
103/11
Minutes of the Last Parish Council Meeting held on 30th January 2012 were approved and were signed by the Chairman. The executive officer was asked to ascertain who had instigated the heavy pruning of the tree on Fiery Hill Road by the railway station.
104/11
Chairman’s Report
The Chairman informed the Council of the recent deaths of three residents – Alan Rogers, David Waddell and William (Bill) Oakley. The Council expressed its sympathy and passed its condolences to the bereaved’ families.
105/11
Infrastructure

Planning & Conservation

The Council received a verbal report from Cllr Whitehand on applications received and decisions taken by the District Council.

She requested that Councillors keep an eye open for any walls or fences over 1m in height that were erected in the Parish as these require planning permission.
She also advised that the planning application in respect of 41 Sandhills Road had gone to appeal, and that Sandhills Farm had submitted an application for an array of solar panels having withdrawn its application for a wind turbine.

.

Highways & Lighting


Nothing to report.

Environment

Cllr Hawkley advised the Council that she had received a quotation from Wicksteed for a two phase scheme for new equipment in the playground for a total cost of £23,000. The Council agreed in principle to proceed with Phase One at a cost of approx £9000 and to await the outcome of a decision regarding 106 monies for the Fiery Hill Road development before proceeding any further. 

Cllr Hotham suggested that Councillors visit a similar installation in the vicinity to confirm that the proposed equipment was suitable fore 8-11 year olds. The Council agreed to pursue this.  Regarding finance, Cllr Hotham undertook to look into the possibility of obtaining a loan to cover the initial cost of the installation and Cllr Hawkley agreed to investigate possible grants.
Cllr Banner advised that she and Cllr Hawkley had been deadheading and maintaining the planters on Hewell Road and that it was now necessary to replenish the soil in these. She agreed to obtain a quotation from Neil Hosking for this work.

107/11    Community Matters

Village Watch –
Cllr Hawkley confirmed that the Waters had resigned from the Neighbourhood Watch Committee and that Tony Almond was now the Chairman. Cllr Banner agreed to talk to him about NW matters and to see if the newly formed Barnt Green Residents Association would be interested in getting involved in Neighbourhood Watch in some form.
Health & Safety 
The EO confirmed that safety inspections of the Park and Playing Field would be carried out by RoSPA in March.
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Celebrations - the executive officer confirmed that he had ordered 1000 Diamond Jubilee mugs for distribution to each household in the village (one per household). Remaining mugs would be offered for sale at a price of £7 each. This would be advertised in the next Newsletter.
Sport Relief Mile – Cllr Hotham advised the Council that the Sport Relief Mile on March 25 was fully subscribed and that a further 50 places had been added. He informed the Council that certain expenses related to the event would be incurred to cover toilets, St John Ambulance attendance and entertainment. The EO was asked to ascertain if any of this expenditure could be reclaimed from Sport Relief.
Community Games – carry over to next meeting.
108/11    Governance

Finance - The RFO circulated an updated report, a copy of which is appended to these minutes.  Payments were approved. 

The Council agreed to reappoint Diane Malley as its internal auditor for 2011-2012 at a quoted price of £105.
School Governor – in Cllr Astle’s absence there was nothing to report.
WCALC/NALC – Cllrs Jagger and Hawkley agreed to attend the Bromsgrove Area meeting of WCALC on March 7th.

CPRE- nothing to report.
Administration – the executive officer informed the Council that two applications for the executive officer post had been received. In view of the delay in publishing the Spring Newsletter, the Council agreed to extend the closing date for applications to March 23 and to advertise the post on the noticeboard.
109/11
Fiery Hill Road

Cllr Whitehand advised that she and Cllr Jagger had had an amicable meeting with Banner Homes who were keen to produce a plan for the development of which both Banner Homes and the Parish Council would be proud. She and Cllr Jagger were due to meet with District Cllr Deeming to discuss the level of affordable/social housing on the site. A further meeting with Banner Homes had been arranged for March 16th.
110/11    Urgent Decisions – none taken since last meeting.

111/11
Correspondence Received – the Council noted an invitation from Bromsgrove District Council’s Civic Head to a Charity Dinner in April.

Cllr Jagger advised that he was seeking a meeting with Barnt Green Scouts to discuss their community project.
112/11
Future Agenda Items – Barnt Green Parish boundaries and the Summer Sports Festival.
113/11
Date and Venue of Next Meeting – Monday 26h March 2012 at 7.00pm at the Parish Office was agreed.

The meeting ended at 9.25pm.
                …………………………………….


 Chairman
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